March 25th,

Dr. W, P, Percival,
Director of Protestant Educetion,
Department of Hduecation,
Quebec:

Dear Dr. Percivals-

I am much oblige@ for your letter of the 3lst
eunclosing copy of & communication from the Superintendent of Schools,
Hontresl, and in addition letter from the Prinecipal of the Commercial
High School, Montreal. The purport of these letters 1s the claim for
recognition in merks and as an optionel subject of the combined study
of Shorthand end Typing. There appear to be two grounds for this
requestt-

i, That these subjects have some cultural
value,

2. That the Course of Study of which these
form a part consists of English, French,

Mathematics, History end e Science subject.
(It may be sssumed thet this Science subject
is presumebly either Boteny,Physics,Chem-
istry, Biology or Genmeral Science.)

I deny &t once &8 utterly untenable the
theory that Shorthend and Typing in themselves heve any cultural val-
ue whatever. In my long business experience I have at least some
claim to & knowledge of the people who enter the business world
equipped as stenogrsphers. It may be that Stenography can be used
as &n instrument whereby cultursl vslues con be attained, as, for in-
gtance, in its employment im the further study of Imglish, but nc one
ean produce any logicel argument to show thet the pessession of
these mechanical subjects has qualified the recipient to be celled
an educated rerson because his mental equipment has been either
broadened or stimulated thereby.

The real essence of the reguest by the Super-
intendent is thet the Sehool in question (and others akin to it which
mey be now or later on established) is westing its time by heving
students employed in the study of Shorthand snd Typewriting for 3
full years, whereas they can acquire this mechanical proficiency in
one yeer. In faet, in outside Commercial Colleges students do this




